PATRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

CHAIR: Councillor Helen Murphy

Clerk: Diane Chapman Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in Patrington Village Hall on 12th May 2025 at 7.00 pm

PRESENT: Chair of the Parish Council Cllr H Murphy, CLERK: Diane Chapman
Other Attendees: Mr J Edmunds, Mr M Heap, Mrs C Hull, Mrs C Lythe, Mrs K Mckinley,
Mrs J Ralph, Mr D Snaith, Mr R Snaith, Mr A Tuniewicz, Mr C Tuplin, Ms A Boocock, Ms K
Lusby and Mrs L Massey Davis

1. Minutes of the Previous meeting held on 13th May 2024

The minutes of the meeting held on the 13th May 2024 after being duly circulated were adopted as a true record. Proposed Mr D Snaith, seconded Mr A Tuniewicz. Unanimously agreed.

2. Matters arising from the above meeting

None

3. Verbal report of the Chair

The AGM already? Where has this year gone?

On the whole it has been a good year with the Parish council overseeing the villages of Patrington, Patrington Haven and Winestead.

We have been working with Patrington Primary School and our MP Graham Stuart for better road safety by the school. One of the issues was parents parking on the zigzag lines when dropping children off. The children designed posters with hard-hitting slogans which are now on the school fence and hopefully having a positive effect.

At our July 2024 meeting, it was reported that the bench on Station Road had been destroyed by a road accident. Mr S Smith and members of the parish council repaired and replaced it and a memorial plaque was placed on it in memory of 'Dingo' Hall who had recently passed away.

During the summer school holidays, Humberside police ran Lifestyle awards. The Community Clean Queens had litter picks and raised over £600 for the play park and the Patrington Champions won the overall competition. We are extremely proud of them all.

Our Christmas tree last year was donated by Dingo Halls family and was cut from his garden. Unfortunately, strong winds blew it down but it was rescued by members of the Parish Council. Our Christmas lights switch on was the usual success. We had food stalls, Charity fundraising for local causes, Patrington Primary school choir,

Withernsea ladies choir and newcomers to our events - Elevation - Withernsea Youth Projects band who were very well received and the real Father Christmas.

We have just had a wonderful day to celebrate the 80th anniversary of VE day. The proclamation at 9 am was attended by a lovely lady who was celebrating her 80th birthday and was born in Patrington. We had a very well attended afternoon tea and lit the beacon at 9pm. We have had great feedback.

Going forward we are considering purchasing a new Christmas tree for 2025, implementing a parish award for unsung heroes in the parish and continuing to structure an emergency plan and we hope to have more community litter picks. We are also working closely with ward councillor Sean McMaster to try and increase safety on the A1033 through Winestead.

I am extremely proud of the Parish council members and our clerk Diane who go above and beyond as volunteers to help make our community a wonderful place to live.

Thank you all of you.

4. Open Forum

The Chair then declared an open forum.

Mrs Massey Davies address the meeting and spoke about an emergency plan for the village. Grants where available and help is available from people in the village. She asked if the phone box could become a library and she would help. A Humberside Lifestyle group this summer may help with the project.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 7.16 pm.		
Signed	(Chair)	Date